BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

7pm on Wednesday , 17 January 2007
	Present
	Cllrs Mrs Spear, in the Chair, Mrs Chugg, Daniel, Mrs Jenkins, Wheal and Mrs Shapland.



	Apologies
	Were received from Cllr Mrs Smith.



	Declarations of Interest


	Cllrs Mrs Spear, Mrs Jenkins and Daniel all declared a personal 

interest in Items 9 and 10.



	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 25 July 2006  were AGREED and signed.



	Purchase of Replacement Door for Gardener’s Shed 
	It was AGREED to accept the quotation from Alchemy Doors for a replacement door in the sum of £745.00 plus VAT.  The Clerk to check with the manufacturer that the security bolts and locks were suitable for the area to ensure maximum safety.

This amount had been budgeted for in the 2007/2008 financial year however it was AGREED that due to the constant vandalism to the existing door and the value of goods stored in the shed, that this replacement should be undertaken as soon as possible.



	Purchase of Fire Alarm System for Parish Hall


	It was AGREED to accept the quotation from Barum Friend Security in the sum of £1,763.62, an additional sum of £180 for detectors in the boiler room plus VAT and the annual maintenance contract.  This item had been budgeted for in the 2007/2008 financial year but it was AGREED that as this had been raised as a significant finding within the fire risk assessment, the work should be carried out as soon as possible.



	Purchase of RCD Protection of Electrical Supplies to Entertainers Equipment


	A letter had been received from the Health & Safety Officer at North Devon District Council advising that all electrical supplies used by entertainers within the Parish Hall should contain RCD protection.  The Clerk had spoken to Graham Harding Crook who undertakes the Parish Councils annual electrical inspection who confirmed that the two sockets on the stage and two to the rear of the parish hall, both have the necessary RCD protection.  It was AGREED to put a note in the booking conditions to say that any entertainers using the Parish Hall must only use these sockets for equipment such as guitars and amplifiers.  It was also AGREED that Council would wish in the future to change the distribution boards so that all sockets were protected and that a sum for this should be put in to a future budget.



	Disposal of Wooden Trestle Tables


	It was AGREED that Council had approximately 12 large wooden trestle tables that it no longer had need for and had difficulty in storing.   An article to be put in the weekly information sheet at North Devon District Council and emails to be sent to adjoining parishes and notices to be put out on the Noticeboards.  It was AGREED to ask for a suggested donation of £50.

 

	Asbestos Survey of Bakehouse Centre
	The Chairman informed members that the Clerk was still awaiting contact from AMS 2000 regarding this survey and it was AGREED to write formally to request whether AMS was available to undertake the survey and if so, a date for it to be done.  It was AGREED that as long as it was less than the sum involved in the survey of the Parish Hall to proceed.  It was also AGREED that a Type 1 survey would only be necessary for the Bakehouse Centre.



	Reimbursement for Annual and Ongoing Costs of Fire Alarm System at Bakehouse Centre 


	Independent advice had been received informing Council that in the case where there was no self insuring or self repairing lease it was up to the tenant and landlord to negotiate ongoing costs such as these.  

	Full Professional Survey of Parish Hall


	The Chairman informed the meeting that herself and the Clerk had met with Mr John Laird the Building Services Manager at North Devon District Council where they had produced some plans for Councils consideration.  This was a major project, which would include the rebuild of the Library and a large community facility.  In order to take this project further it would be necessary to have a full structural survey done at a cost of £2000.  Members AGREED that this was a plan which was worth consideration however, felt that at this moment in time it was not appropriate to take it forward and that it would be best presented to a new Council in May 2007 for their consideration.

The meeting closed at 8.10pm.

............................................ The Chairman.
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